
Feedback from Mr Sinclair to the Lowerhouse extension to the Bollington Cross Conservation Area 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The title page has been considered at 
length and it is still felt this best 
reflects the changes to the 
conservation area.  
 
Report has been re dated and edited 
to reflect all changes and references 
to draft or proposed.  
 
Just because this conservation area 
has not been revised in a number of 
years is no reason not to look at 
extending the area at the same time 
as looking at the original area again 
 
While the heritage group of Bollington 
Town Council did request CEC looking 
at Lowerhouse for inclusion within a 
conservation area it did not have the 
final say on what areas are to be 
included in the appraisal.  



 

Not part of our assessment, it has 
been made clear within the appraisal 
that the land is private and there is no 
right of way.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The objective of this report is to 
identify areas that will contribute to 
the conservation area, either in its 
current form of an extended form 
where there are valid reasons for 
inclusion of new areas of land. In this 
instance there is an historical 
connection with workers from 
Lowerhouse Mill walking up Hall Hill to 
go home or to the school etc.  
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
Green space doesn’t necessarily mean 
its publicly accessible, just as a matter 
of fact it is open and undeveloped 
land.  
 
can still make a positive contribution 
to the conservation area, even with 
standalone protection for the trees. 
The legislation for designating both 
are different and can stand alone and 
together.  
 
 
 
 
 
Amended.  
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Amended  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Amended  
 
 
The land is open, this contributes to 
the significance of the CA, this does 
not mean it is open space in the sense 
that it is open to the public. This has 
been clarified in the document.  
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Amended  
 
 
 
Amended /clarified.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
There are limited areas for 
development within the conservation 
area. SHLAA is not an assessment of 
suitability for development.  At the 
time of writing the appraisal the part 2 
Local Plan remains under review and 
all the land remains green belt.   



 

 
Noted 
 
 
 
 
 
Not for this process.  
 
Amended.  
 
 
 
 
Clarified and amended.  
 
 
The areas included In the boundary 
are significant for the reasons 
highlighted in the appraisal, the fact 
these spaces are private or public 
doesn’t alter this significance. 
However the public/ private spaces 
have been clarified.  
 
The proposed boundaries remain as 
recommended in the final version.  
 

 


